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of Transportation

Pete K. Rahn, Director

September 1, 2006

Dear Consultant:

The Missouri Highways and Transportation Commission requests the services of consulting
engineering/environmental firms to perform professional services as described below,
specifically relating to environmental cleanup of lead-impacted soil. Firms interested in these
services must have the resources and personnel to be able to comply with tight deadlines and
specific requirements. If a firm cannot commit to these requirements, based on the services
described below, please do not respond to this letter.

Project Description: The project is located in Madison, St. Francois, and Ste. Genevieve
Counties in an area north of Fredericktown, Missouri. The site is identified as the “Highway OO
Lead Site” (Site). The Site and work required is under the authority of the United States
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and the Comprehensive Environmental Response,
Compensation, and Liability Act of 1980, 42 U.S.C. §§ 9604, 9606(a), 9607,and 9622, as
amended. Past mining and mine waste disposal and/or use practices have impacted areas. The
Site consists of lead-impacted soil piles.

Scope of Work: The consultant will provide professional, technical, and other personnel,
equipment, materials and all other things necessary to complete the work, which includes site
characterization and prompt removal of lead-impacted soil, if required. As directed by EPA, the
work will include, but not be limited to, the following:

Work Plan

Quality Assurance Project Plan

Field Sampling Plan

Health & Safety Plan (shall meet or exceed requirements of the Occupational Safety
and Health Administration and be prepared in accordance with 29 CFR 1910, i.e.
40-hour HAZWOPER certification required).

Monthly Progress Reports

Site Characterization will include extensive soil sampling.

Removal of lead-impacted soil to an approved location.

Post Removal Site Control Plan

Removal Action Report

Our mission is to provide a world-class transportation experience that delights our customers and promotes a prosperous Missouri.



Limit your letter of interest to no more than two pages. Letters of interest should include a
statement to indicate why your firm is qualified to provide the services outlined above. It should
also include any other information which might help us in the selection process, such as the
persons or team you will assign, the backgrounds and qualifications/certifications of those
persons, their office locations and projects your company has recently completed, or are now
active. We will utilize the consultant information already on file so a lengthy submittal of other
general company information is not necessary.

If your firm would like to be considered for the consulting services, you may express your
interest by responding to:

Kathy Havery, P.E., State Design Engineer
Missouri Department of Transportation
105 West Capitol Avenue

P.O. Box 270

Jefferson City, MO 65102

Overnight deliveries must be sent to:
1320 Creek Trail Dr.
Jefferson City, MO 65109

All letters must be received by 4:00 pm, September 11, 2006 at MoDOT Central Office. MoDOT
reserves the right to only consider letters of interest received by the deadline.

Sincerely,
7 o
SN _xfg,««ﬁfﬁa A e A
Dave Nichols

Director of Program Delivery

cc: Gail Unruh-de
Lance Livesay-de
Mark Shelton-10



